
 

It has come to the attention of ERA and a number of Egham 
residents that the Runnymede Muslim Society has launched an 
appeal for funds to purchase the Millman pharmacy premises in the 
High Street with a view to using the building as a mosque. 
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There is as yet no planning application for change of use, and it 
must be stressed at the outset that if there were there 
SHOULD be little chance under current planning policy of 
such a proposal gaining a planning consent. 
  
The long-established pharmacy is right in the heart of the town’s 
designated shopping core, and the Draft Runnymede Local Plan is 
very protective of A1 retail sites within such areas. 
  
The proposal would also create big concerns about car parking! 

Policy IE6 in the Draft Local Plan states: 
  
"The Primary Shopping Frontages as defined on the Policies Map will be 
the focus for A1 uses (shops). Development proposals for use classes 
A2 to A5 within the Primary Shopping Frontages will only be permitted 
where a minimum of 65% of the total units are retained in A1 use. Other 
town centre uses and residential uses will not be permitted on the 
ground floor within the Primary Shopping Frontages." 

ERA has fought since its formation (36 years ago) to retain A1 sites 
in the shopping core and believes this is essential for the wellbeing 
and prosperity of the town. We are not unhappy in principle about 
having a mosque. But we think it is essential to defend the integrity 
of the shopping core, and that a site out of the town centre where 
worshippers can easily park would be greatly preferable. 
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https://www.runnymedemuslims.uk/masjid-project/ 
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